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Dated: June 30, 2011. 
Allen Gina, 
Assistant Commissioner, Office of 
International Trade. 
[FR Doc. 2011–18527 Filed 7–21–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9111–14–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

U.S. Customs and Border Protection 

Notice of Cancellation of Customs 
Broker Licenses Due to Death of the 
License Holder 

AGENCY: U.S. Customs and Border 
Protection, U.S. Department of 
Homeland Security. 
ACTION: General Notice. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that, 
pursuant to Title 19 of the Code of 
Federal Regulations at section 111.51(a), 
the following individual Customs broker 
licenses and any and all permits have 
been cancelled due to the death of the 
broker: 

Name License # Port name 

Ofelia M. Pazos ...... 20178 Miami 
Kurt Konodi-Floch ... 03323 Chicago 
Deborah Butler ....... 10964 Houston 
Ronald R. Hodge .... 07499 St. Louis 

Dated: June 30, 2011. 
Allen Gina, 
Assistant Commissioner, Office of 
International Trade. 
[FR Doc. 2011–18526 Filed 7–21–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9111–14–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–5477–N–29] 

Federal Property Suitable as Facilities 
To Assist the Homeless 

AGENCY: Office of the Assistant 
Secretary for Community Planning and 
Development, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: This Notice identifies 
unutilized, underutilized, excess, and 
surplus Federal property reviewed by 
HUD for suitability for possible use to 
assist the homeless. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Juanita Perry, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 Seventh 
Street, SW., Room 7262, Washington, 
DC 20410; telephone (202) 708–1234; 
TTY number for the hearing- and 
speech-impaired (202) 708–2565, (these 

telephone numbers are not toll-free), or 
call the toll-free Title V information line 
at 800–927–7588. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In 
accordance with the December 12, 1988 
court order in National Coalition for the 
Homeless v. Veterans Administration, 
No. 88–2503–OG (D.D.C.), HUD 
publishes a Notice, on a weekly basis, 
identifying unutilized, underutilized, 
excess and surplus Federal buildings 
and real property that HUD has 
reviewed for suitability for use to assist 
the homeless. Today’s Notice is for the 
purpose of announcing that no 
additional properties have been 
determined suitable or unsuitable this 
week. 

Dated: July 14, 2011. 
Mark R. Johnston, 
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Special Needs. 
[FR Doc. 2011–18230 Filed 7–21–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Office of the Secretary 

Privacy Act of 1974, as Amended; 
Notice of a New System of Records 

AGENCY: Office of the Secretary, Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of creation of a new 
system of records. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the provisions of 
the Privacy Act of 1974, as amended, 
the Department of the Interior is issuing 
a public notice of its intent to create the 
Department of the Interior system of 
records titled, Department of the Interior 
Social Networks. The system will assist 
the Department of the Interior by 
providing new ways to connect and 
share information, and solicit and 
receive feedback freely with the public. 
This newly established system will be 
included in the Department of the 
Interior’s inventory of record systems. 
DATES: Comments must be received by 
August 31, 2011. This new system will 
be effective August 31, 2011. 
ADDRESSES: Any person interested in 
commenting on this new system of 
records may do so by: submitting 
comments in writing to the OS/NBC 
Privacy Act Officer, 1951 Constitution 
Avenue, NW., Mail Stop 116 SIB, 
Washington, DC 20240; hand-delivering 
comments to the OS/NBC Privacy Act 
Officer, 1951 Constitution Avenue, NW., 
Mail Stop 116 SIB, Washington, DC 
20240; or e-mailing comments to 
privacy@nbc.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
System Manager, Director of New 
Media, 1849 C Street NW., Mail Stop 

6320 MIB, Washington, DC 20240, 202– 
208–7975. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Background 

The Department of the Interior is 
creating the DOI Social Networks 
system of records. The purpose of this 
system is to allow the Department of the 
Interior to interact with the public using 
third party or commercial social media 
applications. These applications 
facilitate the sharing of information and 
ideas between the Department of the 
Interior and the public. Many social 
media applications require users to 
register or provide information to utilize 
their services. While the Department of 
the Interior may use social media 
applications to connect with the public 
in an official capacity, information 
provided by an individual to register 
with the third party site is rarely shared 
with the Department. Information 
collected and stored by the social media 
applications is subject to the third party 
privacy policies posted on their Web 
sites. The Department of the Interior 
may receive contact information from 
the third party site for individuals who 
wish to have further contact with the 
Department for additional 
communications such as dissemination 
of information for an upcoming event, 
notification of an emergency or breaking 
news, or solicitation of feedback about 
a program. The Department may also 
receive user names or e-mails for 
individuals who have commented or 
submitted information on a Department 
of the Interior section on a social media 
Web site. The Department may also 
receive information indirectly from 
social media sites as part of specific 
programs or initiatives. 

The Department may use social media 
applications to share information with 
the public, to collect ideas and 
comments submitted by the public, and 
to promote participation and 
collaboration with the public. A list of 
the Department of the Interior’s Social 
Media presence can be found at: 
http://www.doi.gov/news/Social- 
Media.cfm. The information provided 
by the Department on these social media 
sites is also available on Department of 
the Interior public Web sites. If the 
Department is requesting feedback from 
the public through the use of a social 
media site, an alternative DOI e-mail 
address will also be provided so that the 
public may interact with the 
Department without having to use the 
social media site. When an individual 
submits an e-mail directly to the 
Department, the Department will 
maintain the individual’s e-mail, and 
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